
HB 1318 -- Lead Testing for Children

Sponsor:  Schaaf

This bill changes the laws regarding lead testing in children.

Currently, the Department of Health and Senior Services is
required to identify geographic areas in Missouri that are at
high risk for lead poisoning.  All children who are six months of
age through six years of age who reside more than 10 hours a week
in these areas are required to be tested annually by the
department for lead poisoning.  In addition, children six months
of age through six years of age who do not reside more than 10
hours a week in the high-risk areas are required to be assessed
through an annual questionnaire by the department to determine if
they are at high risk for lead poisoning.  The bill changes the
age requirement to apply to all children less than six years of
age.


